Present were Thomas Mansfield, Merrill Todd, Donald Byam and Betty Hooper.

The Selectmen met with members of the Conservation Commission at 7:00 pm. The main discussion was in regard to the oiling of the town roads, due to the bad oil we experienced last fall. The oil supply contained contaminating chemicals. The question was whether to allow any oiling of the roads this coming year. No final decision was made.

The Selectmen met with the Trustees of Trust Funds. The main discussion here was the expenditure of the William Dodge fund for Poor Relief. Since the State expects the town to use all interest accrued from this fund on poor relief, the town officials will continue using the monies in the same manner used last year.

Selectmen Mansfield moved that the Selectmen appoint Mr. Louis

Lanzillotti to fill the unexpired term of Reginald Hayes as a Trustee

of Trust Funds. Selectman Byam Seconded the motion. Roland Sallada,

Justice of the Peace, who was present, performed the swearing in service.